
          12th June 2023 

 

Dear Families,  

I am writing to let you know that we are already working hard planning for next year. 

You will be informed of the class your child will be in later in the term, when reports 

are shared with you.  However, before then there are some changes I would like to 

inform you of. 

Mrs Bourdillon will be leaving us at the end of the year because she is moving away 

from Maidstone.  We are sad to see her leave ABC after 6 years and are very 

grateful for her kindness to our children, families and colleagues. 

Miss Haines is also saying goodbye as she is flying off to China to work in an 

International School in Hangzhou.  We hope that we will keep in touch with Miss 

Haines, to grow a link between the schools – this will be very exciting. 

Mrs Maskell has been offered a new role in a nursery, something she has always 

wanted to do.  This is a great opportunity for her and we cannot wait to hear how she 

gets on with the very little children. 

Finally,  Mrs Bond will be nesting very soon as her baby is due at the end of July.  

Being the dedicated person she is, she is staying until the very last minute!  I am 

slightly concerned that I may need to add Midwife to my job description.  Although, I 

am very pleased she will be back just before the Easter holidays. 

I know you will join me in wishing all our wonderful Teachers lots of luck as they 

embark on pastures new. However,  we are delighted to welcome some wonderful 

new staff to our ABC family and we will also be welcoming back a very popular 

member of the team! 

More details will follow later this term. 

Best wishes 

 

Sue Heather   

Headteacher  


